THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A WORK SESSION WITH THE JOINT COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 22, 2011 AT 7:00 P.M 

PRESENT: Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Gonder, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede, and Jeff Gahan, President. 
ALSO PRESENT: Shane Gibson, Steve Bush, Ted Heavrin, and Marcey Wisman
Mr. Gahan called the meeting to order at 7:25 p.m.

Mr. Gibson presented the council with a packet of Joint communications Information, dated August 22, 2011. He reviewed the packet with the council; a copy is filed in the City Clerk’s office. He asked if they had any questions. 

Mr. Price asked why they were creating a new position for a supervisor, and he wanted to know why they weren’t hiring from within.

Mr. Gibson stated that they very well may do that, but the board would make that determination.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the supervisor position and the starting salary. 
Mr. Bush stated that there are assumptions and rhetoric being made about who can do what jobs and that shouldn’t even be part of the discussion. He stated that the bottom line is with this new system they are going to be able to save more money and be more efficient.  He explained that the city is running in a deficit right now so if they don’t like the proposal they can vote no and continue to run in the deficit but they were given the task of looking for a system that would be more cost effective to the public and safer for the public. 
Mr. Gahan asked what is coming into the 911 fund and can it cover the Communications Department

Mr. Heavrin explained that they receive approx. $675,000 per year, but that amount keeps going down because people are disconnecting their home phones and going to cell phones and anyone in Indiana with a 502 number pays their fees to Louisville. He informed them that there are a lot of expenses currently coming out of the funds that people don’t realize. 
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the different items that come out of this fund.  
Mr. Messer asked about the number of vacation days.

Mr. Gibson stated that both entities receive 14 holidays and that will stay the same.

Mr. Coffey asked about the dissolving of the union.

Mr. Gibson stated that no one can dissolve a union, and the board has expressed a desire to negotiate with the CWA to create a new contract.

Mr. Gahan asked about the construction costs.

Mr. Gibson directed them to page 7 which shows that the cost for the city would be approximately $160,193.50 with an expected saving of $200,000.00/year. 
Mr. Price asked if they have to do this. 

Mr. Bush explained that by 2014 they can only have 2 per county and that is what they have but the idea was brought up to combine them to save money. 
Mr. Zurschmiede asked if they would need different radio equipment for their police and fire. 
Mr. Gibson stated that they don’t at this point but they would in 2014 for police. 
Mr. Coffey stated that he thinks they need to look closer at the problem with collecting the fees from 911.
Mr. Gonder asked if the cities along the river are in a unique situation with sharing the area with a large city in a different area code. 

Mr. Gibson stated that he doesn’t know for sure but he would think so. 

Mr. Gonder stated that he would think that would be something they would want to address. 

Mr. Gibson stated that if they could find a solution to this it would be a great idea. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the time frame to get this done with January 1, 2012 being the proposed date. 
Mr. Gahan asked if they thought they would talk with CWA any time soon.  

Mrs. Benedetti stated that they haven’t gotten a response from them and explained that if this body would like for her to go off of this board and have Mr. Gahan, who is suppose to be on the board, sit she will be happy to step down.
Mr. Gahan stated that he would serve if she didn’t want to. 

Mrs. Benedetti stated that would be fine with her as long as he went to the meetings because they have worked hard on this. 

Mr. Zurschmiede thanked the members that were present and for all their hard work on the merger and he thinks it would be a good first step for the city and the county to work together. 
ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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